BE IT REMEMBERED THE BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS and ARP COMMITTEE met in the Henry County Courthouse Circuit Courtroom for an ARP committee meeting, on Wednesday May 24, 2023 at 1:00 p.m. with the following members present: Steve Dellinger, Joe Wiley, Bobbi Plummer, Debra Walker, Henry County Auditor, Bill Upchurch, Henry County Treasurer and Councilmen Kenon Gray and Kyle Allen

Steve Dellinger opened the meeting,

Bobbi Plummer discussed with the committee that it has been discussed by Commissioners and Council to use the remaining ARP funds to help with the remodel of Henry County Buildings. Bill Upchurch stated that if we do not start repairing the buildings they were going to fall down around us. Steve Dellinger stated that we have only been just band aiding the buildings and it was time that we started repairing them. Debbie Walker stated that there was approximately \$5,000,0000.00 left after we accounted for the projects that have not yet been completed. They discussed what everyone felt the next step was and what needed to be done.

A motion was made by Bill Upchurch and seconded by Bobbi Plummer to appropriate the remainder of the ARP funds to help with the repair of the county buildings, as well as disbanding the ARP committee. Motion carried 5/2, Kenon Gray and Joe Wiley voting no.

Sheriff Sproles asked if all of the ARP funds were just appropriated for the buildings, and that he was there to ask for money from ARP funds to help purchase 6 new cars. The cost of the cars fully equipped is \$55,000 per car and he is asking for \$330,000.00. He stated that he is trying to get a jump start on long term savings.

A motion was made by Kyle Allen and seconded by Bill Upchurch to amend the previous motion to add and county vehicles. Motion carried unanimously.

Kenon Gray then stated that the motion is now all remaining ARP funds will be appropriated for the renovation off county buildings and purchase of county vehicles.

A motion was made by Bobbi Plummer and seconded by Bill Upchurch to adjourn. Motion carried unanimously.

Steve Dellinger, President

Bobbi Plummer, Member

Debra G. Walker, Auditor